Minutes: June 3, 2008

The final meeting of WCREA for 2007-2008 year was held on the above date at Asbury
Willows, Asbury, NJ. President Pat Kollar called the meeting to order at 10:45am and led
the flag salute. Barbara Espositio led the singing of “America”, and Shirley Sloyer read a
“Thought for the Day”, a poem, “Slow Down”, which said that people shouldn’t be in a
rush; more can be seen and experienced if you slow down. Pat said that Shirley is retiring
from the Thought for the Day and solicited a volunteer to take over this job for next year.

Next, the Secretary’s report was read and approved. Treasurer Vicki Rhinehart
reported a balance of $1,776.41 and $1,087 in the activities account. This latter amount
will be supplemented with money from the treasury to a total of $1,500 which will be given
($300 each) to a student from each of the 5 Warren Co. high schools. The awards will be
made after the first semester. Under membership, Vicki reported that we have 215
members. The meeting schedule for 2008-2009 had been distributed before the meeting,
with the dues application attached. This should be returned to Vicki (member, $15.00,
associate, $10.00). Vicki noted that although all lunches next year are $20, the meals
actually cost more. This will be made up from the treasury, an acceptable use for dues
money. Bill Reed suggested finding some new locations for meetings, as the Pump House is
very crowded and Pasta Grille Steak House is not handicap accessible.

Vicki and Pat both suggested that if anyone can find other locations for meetings,
please let them know for the future. Restaurants should be from various places around the
county and menus should not be too cost prohibitive.

Corresponding Secretary Carol Mertz reported receiving a thank you note from
NORWESCAP for our food donations (74 Ibs. in April) and a note from Theresa Conover, who
has moved to Florida and says “hello”. She sent a thank you to Vicki Rhinehart for sharing
her experiences at the April meeting and a get well card to Shirley Sloyer, who wasn’t
feeling well in April. We missed her poem.

Under old business, new copies of the revised constitution and by-laws will be in very
short supply, due to the high cost of printing. All members already received earlier this
year, the old by-laws and changes, which were approved in April. However, a copy of the
new constitution and by-laws will be available at each meeting for anyone’s perusal.

Pat reminded everyone of our new county dues structure, which had been approved
at the Nov. 5, 2007 meeting. Starting in Sept., 2008, professional dues will be $15 per year
and associates, $10 (up from $10 and $5).

Pat reported on many meetings she attended this spring. At the NJREA membership
committee meeting on April 10, the following numbers were reported: professional retired
life, 7,640; professional retired annual, 14,415; ESP retired life, 186; ESP retired annual, 2054,
for a total of 24,295. With only 110 additional members, NJREA would be allowed another
D.A. member. We currently have 2. We did gain another NEA-RA delegate this year. A
major topic of discussion at the meeting was recruitment of ESP members for NJREA. Many
are not aware that they are eligible to join. The concept of continuing membership was
also discussed. This would involve a joint effort with NJEA, whereby some part of NJREA






